

	-
	4-Thomas Pryal b. 2 Jun 1911, Dunmore, Lackawanna County, PA, USA, d. 31 Oct 1988, Plains Township, PA, USA
	4-Mary Pryal b. 15 Sep 1913, Dunmore, Lackawanna County, PA, USA, d. 11 Sep 2004, Tybee Island, GA, USA
	4-Anna Pryal b. 11 Jul 1915, Petersburg, Dinwiddie, VA, USA, d. 24 Aug 1984, RI, USA
	4-James Pryal b. 19 Nov 1918, Scranton, Lackawanna County, PA, USA, d. 24 Feb 1983, Suffolk, NY, USA
	4-Dennis Linus Pryal b. 6 Aug 1923, Scranton, Lackawanna County, PA, USA, d. 11 Sep 1996, Scranton, Lackawanna County, PA, USA
2-Antho	ony Forde b. Cir 1853, Heathfield, Co. Mayo, d. 30 Apr 1919, bur. Templemurray
	y Healy b. Cir 1858, Cappagh, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland, m. 10 Jan 1874, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, and, d. 12 Feb 1921, Ballycastle, bur. Doonfeeny graveyard, par. Bryan Healy and Bridget Purcell
	3-Bridget Forde b. 17 Jan 1875, Cappagh, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland, c. 17 Jan 1875, d. 24 Mar 1962, Doonfeeny, Co. Mayo, Ireland, bur. Old Graveyard, Doonfeeny, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland
	+Patrick (Patt) Golden b. Dec 1873, Doonfeeny Lower, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland, c. 1 Feb 1874, m. 26 Dec 1907, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland, d. 21 Dec 1952, Castlebar Hospital, bur. Old Graveyard, Doonfeeny, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland, par. John Golden and Catherine Deane
	4-Michael John (Tarpy) Golden b. 9th Aug 1909, Doughlough, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland, d. 7 Apr 2000, bur. Apr 2000, Old Graveyard, Doonfeeny, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland
	4-Mary Golden b. 1911, Doughlough, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland, d. 13 Dec 1994, bur. Ballycastle cemetery
	4-Patrick (Paki) Golden b. 11 Apr 1913, Doughlough, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland, d. 23 Jun 1991
	4-William Golden b. 22 Feb 1915, Doughlough, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland, c. 27 Feb 1915, d. Cir 1985, Reading, UK
	4-Thomas (Biscuit) Brendan Golden b. 20 Jan 1917, Doughlough, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland, d. 17 May 1982, Filton, Bristol
	3-Catherine (Katie) Forde b. 25 Oct 1876, Rathoonagh, Co. Mayo, Ireland, d. 30 Mar 1953, bur. 1 Apr 1953, Doonfeeny graveyard
	+Patrick McDonnell b. 1875, m. 17 Jan 1914, Ballycastle RC Church, d. 20 Jun 1937, bur. Doonfeeny graveyard
	4-Mary Anne McDonnell b. 26 Sep 1917, Kilbride, Ballycastle, Mayo, d. 5 Feb 1988, Leeds, England, bur. Leeds RC Cemetery
	4-John Patrick McDonnell b. 2 Jun 1915, Kilbride, Ballycastle, Mayo, d. 31 Dec 1987, Leeds, England, bur. Leeds RC Cemetery
	3-Thomas Forde b. 4 Dec 1878, Rathoonagh, Co. Mayo, Ireland, c. 4 Dec 1878, d. 18 Mar 1958, bur. Ballycastle Graveyard
	3-Patrick Forde b. 27 Feb 1881, Rathoonagh, Co. Mayo, Ireland, d. 20th April 1957, bur. Ballycastle cemetery
	+Bridget Gallagher b. 25 Jul 1894, Keerglen, Crossmolina, Co. Mayo, m. Cir 1930, d. 4 May 1983, par. Michael Gallagher and Anne Joynt
	4-Living
	4-Living
	4-Living
	3-John Forde c. 20 May 1882
	3-Mary Forde b. 20 May 1883, d. Cir 1883

3-Mary Forde c. 7 Sep 1884 3-Anthony (Boss) Forde b. 22 Nov 1885, Rathoonagh, Co. Mayo, Ireland
+Ellen Gillespie m. 6 Feb 1915, Ballycastle, par. Michael Gillespie and Catherine Wright
4-Living
4-Living
+Bridget Gillespie m. 27 Oct 1923, Ballina Cathedral, par. Michael Gillespie and Catherine Wright
3-William (Liam) Forde b. 8 Dec 1889, Cappagh, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, Ireland
+McDonagh
4-Sheila Forde d. Sep 2008, Dublin, Ireland
4-Jack Forde b. 1920, d. 19 Sep 2009, Derby, UK
4-Living
4-Liam Forde d. 13 Mar 2011, Dublin, bur. 16 Mar 2011, Mount Jerome Cemetery, Dublin
3-Celia Forde b. 29 May 1892, Rathoonagh, Co. Mayo, Ireland
+Anthony Kearney m. 24 Feb 1914, Ballycastle, par. Anthony Kearney and Mary Neary
3-Julia Forde b. 1 Apr 1895, Rathoonagh, Co. Mayo, Ireland
+Michael O'Connor m. 8 May 1927, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo, par. Michael O'Connor and Bridget Far
4-Living
4-Living
4-Living
4-Christina O'Connor b. Cir 1929, Ballycastle, Co Mayo, d. 2005
4-Living
3-Anna Forde b. 12 Jul 1896
3-Aina Forde b. 12 Jul 1896 3-Michael Forde b. 28 Jul 1897

DEANE	GOLDEN	PRYAL
Catherine (Cir 1838-1887) 2	2000) 2	Catherine (1870-) 1
EARLY	Patrick (Paki) (1913-1991) 2	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Bridget (Est 1820-) 1	Patrick (Patt) (1873-1952) 2	•
FARRELL	Thomas (Biscuit) Brendan	James (1881-1956) 1
Bridget 3	(1917-1982) 2	· · ·
FORDE	William (1915-Cir 1985) 2	,
Anna (1896-) 3	HEALY	James (Cir 1830-1911) 1
Anthony (Boss) (1885-) 3	Bryan (Cir 1817-1909) 2	
Anthony (Cir 1853-1919) 2	Mary (Cir 1858-1921) 2	
Bridget (1875-1962) 2	HUGHES	John (1872-1893) 1
Bridget (Cir 1837-1913) 1	Mary Ellen (1874-) 1	John (1908-1908) 1
Catherine 1	JORDAN	Martin (1866-) 1
Catherine (Katie) (1876-1953) 2	Catherine (Est 1800-) 1	Mary (1913-2004) 2
Celia (1892-) 3	JOYNT	Mary (Cir 1878-) 1
Jack (1920-2009) 3	Anne (1856-1924) 2	Mary (Cir 1902-) 1
John (1882-) 2	KEARNEY	Michael (1864-1933) 1
Julia (1895-) 3	(No Given Name.) 1	Nora Theresa (1909-1988) 1
Liam (-2011) 3	Anthony 3	Patrick (Cir 1862-1947) 1
Margaret1	John 1	Thomas (1882-1972) 1
Mary (1883-Cir 1883) 2	MCDONAGH	Thomas (1911-1988) 2
Mary (1884-) 3	(No Given Name.) 3	PURCELL
Michael (1897-) 3	MCDONNELL	Bridget (Cir 1827-Est 1916) 2
Patrick (1881-1957) 2	John Patrick (1915-1987) 2	RUANE
Patrick (Pat) 1	Mary Anne (1917-1988) 2	Honor 1
Sheila (-2008) 3	Patrick (1875-1937) 2	TOMAS
Thomas (1878-1958) 2	MCGEE	Catherine (Kate) (Cir 1862-
Thomas (Est 1820-) 1	Catherine 1) 1
Thomas (Tom) 1	MCHUGH	Mary 1
William (Billy) 1	Anthony 1	Patrick 1
William (Liam) (1889-) 3	Bridget (1882-1963) 1	WRIGHT
GALLAGHER	NEARY	Catherine 3
Bridget (1894-1983) 2	Mary 3	
Michael (1847-1898) 2	O'CONNOR	
GILLESPIE	Christina (Cir 1929-2005) 3	
Bridget 3	Michael 3	
Ellen 3	PRYAL	
Michael 3	Andrew (1876-1954) 1	
GOLDEN	Anna (1915-1984) 2	
John (Cir 1845-1931) 2	Anne (Cir 1882-1915) 1	
Mary (1911-1994) 2	Bridget (1874-1955) 1	
Michael John (Tarpy) (1909-	Bridget (Cir 1903-) 1	

Purcell & Healy Family Tree

The earliest known member of this family was **Patrick Purcell**, **(1799-2 June 1877)** a farmer from Tawneynaboll, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo. No record could be found of his marriage, though he was married at the time of his death according to his Death Certificate. The informant to the Registrar was James Purcell who may have been his grandson, James Purcell (1849-1921). Patrick died from "Abscess of the Breast – Two months – Certified". He had at least 2 children:

- A) Bridget Purcell, (c1827–c1916) Bryan Healy (c1817-29 Aug 1909)
- B) Patrick Purcell, (1830-17 Jan 1872) Mary Hegarty (1830-27 Mar 1898)

Bridget Purcell married Bryan Healy of Cappagh, Mayo before civil records for Catholics began in 1864. Bryan Healy was listed in the 1901 Census as being "81 years "at last birthday. His death cert gave his cause of death as "Old Age", his age as "92 years" and his marital status as "Married". The informant to the registrar of his death was his son-in-law, Patrick Judge who was married to his daughter, Margaret Healy. Bridget and Bryan Healy are buried in **Kilbride Cemetery**, **Ballycastle** with their son, William Healy, his wife, Catherine Hegarty and their daughter Teresa Healy. Bridget and Bryan had the following children:

1. Mary Healy, (1854-21 Feb 1921). She married Anthony Forde, (1853-30 Apr 1919), of Heathfield, Co.Mayo, a son of Thomas Forde and Bridget Early on 10 Jan 1874 at Ballycastle RC Church. Mary is buried in **Doonfeeney Cemetery** and Anthony is buried in **Templemurray Cemetery**. They had the following children:

1a. Bridget Forde (17 Jan 1875-24 Mar 1962). She married Patt Golden (Dec 1873-21 Dec 1952), on 26 Dec 1907 at Ballycastle RC Church. They had at least 5 children:

```
1a1. Michael Golden (9 Aug 1909-7 Apr 2000)
```

1a2. Mary Golden (9 May 1911-13 Dec 1994) — Peter Sweeney

1a3. Patrick Golden (11 Apr 1913-23 Jun 1991) - Delia Bridget Bourke

1a4. William Golden (22 Feb 1915-Dec 1992) - Rita Unknown

1a5. Thomas Brendan Golden (20 Jan 1917-17 May 1982) - Living

Patt Golden died at his home in Doonfeeney from 'Coronary Thrombosis, Certified'. His son, Thomas Golden was present at death and was the informant to the Registrar. Bridget Golden died at her home in Doonfeeney from 'Myocardial Degeneration, Arteriosclerosis, Certified'. Her son, Pat Golden was present at death and was the informant to the Registrar. Patt and Bridget Golden were buried in **Doonfeeney Cemetery** following their deaths.

1b. Thomas Forde (4 Dec 1878-18 Mar 1958). Thomas died from Influenza at his home at Rathoonagh, Ballycastle. The informant to the Registrar of his death and the person present at his

death was stated on the civil death record to be his nephew, John O'Connor. Thomas was a bachelor. He was buried in **Ballycastle Cemetery**.

1c. Patrick Forde (27 Feb 1881-20 Apr 1957). He married Bridget Gallagher (25 Jul 1894-4 May 1983), a daughter of Michael Gallagher and Ann Joynt (c1856-28 Aug 1924) of Keerglen, Crossmolina, Co. Mayo circa 1930. They had at least 2 children.

1d. John Forde (20 May 1882)

1e Mary Forde (20 May 1883). Died in infancy.

1f. Mary Forde (15 Sept 1884-17 Sept 1884). According to the civil record of her death, Mary Forde died of "Convulsions 12 hours, No medical attendant" at her parent's home at Rathoonagh, Ballycastle. The person present at death and the informant to the Registrar was her father, Anthony Forde.

1g. Anthony (Boss) Forde, (22 Nov 1885-7 Oct 1934). He married Ellen Gillespie (12 Sept 1877-11 Feb 1921) of Ballina, a daughter of Michael Gillespie (1843-4 May 1919) and Catherine Wright (1836-22 Dec 1921) on 6 Feb 1915 in the RC Church, Ballycastle. Ellen Forde was buried in **Doonfeeney Cemetery**. Anthony and Ellen had at least 2 daughters:

1g1. Mary Bernadette Forde (1 Nov 1919-Dec 1991)

1g2. Ellen Josephine Forde (Feb 1921-24 August 1921)

Mary Bernadette Forde immigrated to the UK where she married Peter Paul Padden (10 Jul 1917-24 Apr 1971), a son of James Padden (c1860-3 Dec 1925) and Catherine McHale (8 Jun 1873-26 Jan 1931) of Ballina, Co. Mayo, on 28 October 1941 in Wandsworth, London.² She and Peter had at least 8 children. On 24 May 1978 she married Richard Hathaway at Silkstone, North Barnsley, Yorkshire, England.

Ellen Josephine Forde died at the age of 6 months. She was buried in **Doonfeeney Cemetery.**

Following Ellen Gillespie's death Anthony Forde married her sister, Bridget Gillespie (9 Oct 1875-10 Jun 1941) on 27 Oct 1923 in the RC Cathedral, Ballina.

1h. William (Liam) Forde, (8 Dec 1889-1 Jul 1974). He married Brigid Agnes McDonagh (1 Mar 1890-7 May 1984) on 2 August 1916 at the RC Church of Loughgluin, Roscommon. The celebrant was Canon White PP and the witnesses were Mary McDonagh and Antony Dochan.³ Brigid (Bea) McDonagh was born in Curraghoguille, Roscommon. They had the following known children:

1h1. Dr. Anthony Kevin Forde1h2. John Christopher (Jack) Forde

¹ SRD Killala/1885/Jun/4/231

² RD Wandsworth/Dec/1941/1d/1135

³ SRD Castlereagh/1916/Sept/4/69

1h3. Sheila Attracta Forde

1h4. Liam Rory Forde

1h5. Edna Bridget Forde

1h6. Mary Forde

Liam and Brigid Forde are buried in **Dean's Grange Cemetery**, Dublin. Liam Forde Sr died at his residence 94 Lower Kilmacud Road, Stillorgan, Dublin from "Uraemia and renal failure, Certified" according to his civil death record. The informant to the Registrar of his death was his daughter, Sheila Greene of 110 Upper Kilmacud Road, Stillorgan, Dublin. Liam Forde was a retired NS Teacher.

1h1. Anthony Kevin Forde who was known as Kevin, was born in Castlrea, Roscommon on 27 Apr 1918. He qualified as a medical Doctor in 1950 (NUI). At some stage he immigrated to Wales where he married Eira Eleanor Coombes in 1958.⁵ At the time of his death on 24 Aug 1974 Kevin was a GP in Resolven, Glamorgan, Wales.⁶ Following his death he was buried in **St. David's Cemetery, Resolven**. Eira's death notice stated the following:

FORDE, Eira Eleanor - On Wednesday 28th July 2010, Eira Eleanor of Vale View, Pontneathvaughan, Glynneath, beloved partner of Dan and wife of the late Dr A.K. Forde, devoted mother of Liam and Scott and a loving grandmother. Funeral on Thursday 5th August, service mass at St. Therese of Lisieux R.C. Church, Hirwaun at 12.00 noon prior to interment at St. David's Cemetery, Resolven at 1.15 p.m. Enquiries to Alun H. Lewis Independent Funeral Director, Glynneath. Telephone 01639 720245.⁷

Kevin and Eira Forde had two children born in 1959 and 1961 respectively.

1h2. Jack Forde was born circa 1920. He married Living Radford (1926) in Derbyshire in 1949.⁸ They had two children born in 1949 and 1956. Jack Forde died on 19 September 2009 after which he was buried in the Nottingham Road Cemetery, Derby, UK.

1h3. Sheila Forde was born on 11 August 1922 in Roscommon. She was a National School Teacher. She died on 26 September 2008 at the Blackrock Hospice, Dublin. Following her death she was buried with the remains of her husband; Gilbert Joseph Greene (25 Oct 1902-6 April 1977), a retired salesman/commercial traveller, and his first wife, Alice Kelly, in **Plot 9, Row P, St. Patrick's, Dean's Grange Cemetery**, Dublin. They were married in the Church in UCD, Belfield, Dublin on 31 July 1973 by Fr. Enda McDonagh.

Gilbert Greene was previously married on 15 July 1931 to Alice Kelly, (c1899-5 Jan 1962), a daughter of Francis Kelly, a bar manager, in the Church of the Holy Name, Beechwood

⁴ SRD Rathdown/1974/Mar/2/491

⁵ RD Neath/1958/Sept/8b/1076

⁶ Personal Correspondence, John Forde, May 2017

South Wales Evening Post Newspaper, 3rd August 2010

⁸ RD Derby/1949/Jun/3a/754

⁹ SRD Dublin, 2008, Group Reg. ID 3069587

Avenue, Dublin with whom he had 4 children.¹⁰ Gilbert Greene died in the Mater Hospital, Dublin from "Congestive Heart Failure". The informant to the Registrar of his death was the Dublin City Coroner, P.G. Botin who provided the information following a post-mortem.¹¹

1h4. Liam Forde was born on 15 November 1925 in Roscommon. He died in Dublin on 13 March 2011 at St. James's Hospital from "Pneumonia, Cerebrovascular Accident, Sever Aortic Stenosis, Certified". Following his death he was buried in **Mount Jerome Cemetery**, **Dublin**.

1h5. Edna Forde was born on 25 February 1928 in Roscommon. She lived at 110, Upper Kilmacud Road, Stillorgan, Dublin. She died at the Cairnhill Nursing Home, Bray, Co. Wicklow on 8 May 2016 from "Myocardial Infarction 8 Hour(s), Advanced Dementia 2 Year(s), Certified 09/05/2016". Following her death she was buried in **Dean's Grange Cemetery**, **Dublin**.

1h6. Mary Forde was apparently a State Registered Nurse and lived in Sligo with her husband, Don Molloy, a solicitor. She is thought to have died around 1987. Don Molloy's date of death is unknown.

1i. Kate Forde (25 Oct 1876-30 Mar 1953). She married Patrick McDonnell, (24 Feb 1872-20 Jun 1937), a son of John McDonnell (c1836-22 Feb 1898) and Sarah Bourke (c1842-21 May 1916) of Kilbride, Ballycastle on 17 Jan 1914 at RC Church, Ballycastle. Kate died at Kilbride from "Influenza, Bronchial Asthma, RV Heart Failure, Certified" according to the civil record of her death. Her daughter "Mary McDonnell, Kilbride" was recorded as the informant to the Registrar and the person who was present at death. She was predeceased by her husband who died at "Kilbride Upper" from "Cardiac Failure, No medical Attendant" according to his civil death record. Kate was the informant to the Registrar of his death. They're buried in **Doonfeeney Cemetery**. They had at least 2 children:

- 1i1. John Patrick McDonnell (2 Jun 1915-31 Dec 1987)
- 1i2. Mary Anne McDonnell (26 Sept-1917-5 Feb 1988)

1j. Celia Forde, (29 May 1892-10 Mar 1961). She married Anthony Kearney, (1870-17 Mar 1949), a son of Anthony Kearney and Mary Neary, of Carrowcullen on 24 Feb 1914 in RC Church, Ballycastle. Anthony was baptised in the RC Parish of Lacken on 20 June 1870. Anthony died at his home at Crott, Ballycastle. Celia died at the District Hospital, Ballina. She and Anthony are buried together in **Ballycastle Cemetery**.

1k. Julia Forde (1 Apr 1895-21 Jun 1984). She married Michael O'Connor, (22 Nov 1895-6 Jul 1979), a son of Michael O'Connor and Bridget Farrell on 8 May 1927 in RC Church, Ballycastle. They had at least 5 children of whom; Mary Christina O'Connor (1929-2005) was one.

¹⁰ SRD Dublin South/1931/Sept/2/454

¹¹ SRD Dub Nth/1977/Jun/2/291

¹² SRD Dublin, 2011, Group Reg. ID 3143613

¹³ SRD Wicklow, 2016, Group Reg. ID 5814133

- 1L. Anna Forde (12 Jul 1896). Born at Rathoonagh, Ballycastle.
- 1M. Michael Forde (28 Jul 1897). Born at Rathoonagh, Ballycastle.
- **2. Patrick Healy,** (c1861-10 Sept 1921), Patrick Healy, a labourer, died at his home at 810 Main Street, Wellesville, Colombiana, Ohio on 10 September 1921. The civil record of his death stated that his parents were Bryan Healey and Bridget Purcell of Ireland. His widow's name was stated to be Mary Kelley. His death record states that he was buried in Scranton, PA on 12 September 1921. His death record stated that he had been living in Wellesville for just over 4 years.
- **3. Thomas Healy**, (13 Mar 1865)
- **4. William Healy**, (c1867-3 Feb 1942). He married Catherine Hegarty, (20 Feb 1870-18 Jan 1942), a daughter of John Hegarty and Mary Merrick on 26 Mar 1901 in RC Church, Bally Castle, Co. Mayo. They had the following children:
 - 4a. Bridget Agnes Healy (5 Jan 1902)
 - 4b. Michael J. Healy (c1904)
 - 4c. Thomas J. Healy (16 Nov 1906-7 Mar 1967) Buried in Ballycastle Cemetery.
 - 4d. Kate Healy (5 Sept 1908)
 - 4e. Bryan Pat Healy (6 Feb 1911)
 - 4f. Mary Healy (8 Dec 1904-31 Dec 1997)
 - 4g. Anne Teresa Healy (22 Dec 1912-1919)
- 5. Catherine Healy (24 Feb 1869)
- **6. Margaret Healy**, (10 Jan 1873-5 Dec 1965), She married Patrick Judge, (1874-12 May 1924), a son of Edward Judge and Bridget Irwin (c1843-4 Jun 1920) of Creggan, Co. Mayo on 17 June 1900 in Ballycastle RC Church. They are buried in **Doonfeeney Cemetery**, Ballycastle, Co. Mayo. They had the following known children:
 - 6a. Michael Judge (5 Aug 1901-6 Dec 1989). Buried in BelderrigBeg.
 - 6b. Catherine Judge (3 Nov 1905)
 - 6c. Bernard Judge (30 Jan 1908-26 Dec 1984) in Dublin. Buried in Dublin.
 - 6d. Mary Judge (7 May 1910-17 Jan 1989). Buried in BelderrigBeg.
 - 6e. Patrick Judge (24 Nov 1912-3 Aug 1938). Buried in Doonfeeney Cemetery.
 - 6f. Margaret Judge (16 Apr 1915)